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In this paper, the author claims that the "conventional" BCS theory 
fails to explain the dynamics of the Meissner effect. However, the 
arguments advanced by the author are not very convincing. His 
reasoning relies on the application of classical laws of physics, such 
as Maxwell's equations. However, it has been known for a long time 
that Maxwell's equations cannot fully describe the dynamics of the 
electromagnetic field in superconductors: these equations must be 
supplemented with London's equations (which, in turn, can be deduced 
from the BCS theory). Similarly, electrons in superconductors do not 
follow the classical hydrodynamic equations of a perfect fluid, as 
assumed here. As first discussed by Gorter and Casimir in Physica C 
153, 1405 (1934), a superconductor consists of two distinct 
components: in addition to the superconducting electrons, one should 
also consider the "normal" component that carries entropy (similar 
ideas were later very successfully adapted to superfluid helium by 
Tisza and Landau). As a superconducting material is cooled below the 
critical temperature, the normal component is progressively replaced 
by the superconducting component such that all electrons eventually 
become superconducting at T=0. The existence of superconducting and 
normal components arises naturally in the BCS theory. These two 
components are intimately coupled and therefore cannot be simply 
treated as two distinct fluids, as implicitly assumed here (in the 
same way that superfluid helium does not follow the hydrodynamic 
equations of a perfect fluid but is described by Landau-Khalatnikov 
two-fluid equations). For this reason, I do not see the relevance of 
the present considerations based on Alfen's theorem and perfect fluid 
dynamics. The "puzzle" discussed by the author mainly stems from the 
application of classical laws beyond their domain of validity. The 
author's statement "It is important to remember that the laws of 




